

SWAMPSCOTT PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Pamela R. H. Angelakis, M.A., M.Ed. 207 Forest Avenue Swampscott, MA 01907 Phone: 781 596 8800 Fax: 781 599 2502

Email: angelakis@swampscott.k12.ma.us

December 16, 2015

Dear High School Families,

Please be advised that I have accepted Mr. Edward Rozmiarek's resignation from his position as High School Principal with the Swampscott School District, effective immediately. It had recently come to my attention that Mr. Rozmiarek had engaged in conduct that I deemed inappropriate through his school issued computers. At all times during this inquiry, the School District's priority was the safety of all of our students. None of the allegations to this point ever involved any Swampscott students or any other Swampscott School District employees or officials. For various legal reasons, I am not at liberty to provide any other information at this point.

Thank you for your patience throughout this process.

Sincerely,

Pamela R. H. Angelakis, M.A., M.Ed.

Superintendent of Schools